
Dear Senate Rules Committee Members, 

  

At their Oct. 24, 2019 board meeting, the Oregon State Marine Board had lots of discussion 
around the “arbitrary” determination from staff on the 10,000 maximum loading weight for the 
Newberg Pool section of the Willamette River. 

  

Board Members asked staff if the staff had researched weight limitations in other states (Board 
Member Craig Withee said he thought he knew of restrictions in Texas.) 

  

Staff had nothing specific from any other states to use to inform the determination. 

  

Board Member Craig Withee abstained from the vote.  It passed anyway. 

  

The next day — Oct. 25, 2019 — Craig Withee expressed doubt and proposed the board recon-
sider the 10,000 decision (email to Josh Mulhollem obtained under Freedom of Information 
Request to the OSMB — attached a copy of that email at the end of this testimony.) 

 Nothing happened.   

 The Oregon State Marine Board failed to follow through on critical bipartisan legislation passed 
in 2019 to protect the Willamette River Greenway.  By basing allowable boat weight on new/
heavy boat models for sale — doubling the average boat weight of 5,000 pounds — OSMB 
allowed increasing damage to fish habitat and the river in a NARROW and sensitive section of 
the Willamette River.  They failed to do their job. They failed again when they ignored the 
concerns from NOAA’s National Marine Fisheries Service about the increasing damage to fish 
in the Newberg Pool 

 Now — with new limitations on wake boating in the Lower Willamette — we are seeing more 
and more heavy boats coming to the Newberg Pool.  They will pound the river banks and do 
even more damage that can not be repaired. 

 I am a homeowner in Wilsonville who lives on the Newberg Pool who is also a boater.  I ask you 
to support SB857-1 to ensure that the Willamette Greenway is protected from this increasing 
environmental damage. 

  

Sincerely, 

 Darby Collins 

Wilsonville, Oregon




